



MAYOR'S OFFICE

Dan Devine
Mayor

414/302-8290
414/302-8207 (Fax)
City Hall
7525 West Greenfield Avenue
West Allis, Wisconsin 53214

ddevine@westalliswi.gov

www.westalliswi.gov

February 3, 2015

Honorable Members of the West Allis Common Council City Hall West Allis, Wisconsin

Dear Council Members:

I am herewith reappointing Ms. Barbara Janusiak as a member of the West Allis Board of Health under the guidelines of the ordinance pertaining to limitation on consecutive terms for members of Boards and Commissions. She serves as one of the two Medical Community Representatives, and her two-year term will expire on January 1, 2017.

Ms. Janusiak was born in Kenosha, Wisconsin, has been a West Allis resident since 1971, and resides at 1539 South 60th Street. She is married and has two children. Ms. Janusiak graduated from St. Joseph High School in Kenosha and received her Associates Degree in Nursing from MATC in 1978. She is certified as a Basic Life Support Instructor and passed certification for Critical Care Nurse in 1993. She teaches Basic EKG and CPR and has taught and coordinated many educational programs.

Ms. Janusiak has held several positions at St. Francis Hospital since 1978 and currently is a Staff Nurse in Critical Care. She is Chief Steward of St. Francis Federation of Nurses & Health Professionals, Local 5001. She is a member of the Greater Milwaukee Association of Critical Care Nurses, member of the American Association of Critical Care Nurses, and former Board Member and Convention Chairperson of Wisconsin Federation of Nurses and Health Professionals.

Ms. Janusiak served as the Legislative Chair of the Business and Professional Women of West Allis and also served as that organization's Treasurer from 1993-1995. She is also a member of St. Rita Parish in West Allis. She is a former parish Member and Secretary of St. Veronica's Religious Education Subcommittee and Member of Christian Formation Committee. She was a volunteer for fund raising projects at Pius High School (1986-1992), Woodland Elementary School (1989-1990), Alverno Elementary School (1975-1989), and a former organizing Committee Member and Chairperson for St. Joan Antida Nursery School in West Allis (1972-1989).

Your confirmation of this reappointment will be appreciated by the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Dan Devine,

Mayor

MYR\CMTES\JANUSIAK.HLTH